HIV PREVENTION PLANNING COUNCIL (HPPC)

Points of Integration between Prevention and Care

Action Minutes from Meeting:

November 1, 2010
2:00-4:00 PM
Members Present:  Ed Chitty, Grant Colfax, David Gonzalez, Enrique Guzman, Paul Margolis, Catherine Newell,  Joe Ramirez-Forcier, Ken Pearce, Gwen Smith, Tewodros (Teddy) Teketel , Laura Thomas
Members Absent:  Celia Gomez, Kyriell Noon, Veronica Pillatzke 
Staff:  Vincent Fuqua (HPS), Eileen Loughran (HPS), Aimee Crisostomo (Harder & Co.)
Joe Ramirez-Forcier called the meeting to order at 2:10 pm.  
1.  Welcome, Introductions, Announcements, and Changes 

· Joe asked members to introduce themselves and to share any relevant announcements.
· Eileen informed the group that Kyriell Noon will not be at today’s meeting and Grant Colfax will be arriving late due to a meeting conflict.
· Paul Margolis introduced himself as a HHSPC member that is a new member to the POI committee. Vincent will follow-up with Paul on orienting him to the Committee’s work.

2.  Public Comment

No public comment.
3.  Approval of Minutes from 10/4/2010
Joe explained that because of a recent bylaw change, we can use the new method of approving minutes by consensus.  (Unanimous consent permits action without a motion or a vote when there is no opposition anticipated. Unanimous consent can be used for “routine business such as agendas and minutes.)

It was highlighted that when approving by consensus, it must be clear that there is no objection. Joe asked the group if there was any objection to approving the October minutes. Hearing none, the October 4th  minutes were approved by unanimous consent. 

4.  Committee Business

· Report from HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

· The HPPC met on October 14, from 3-6 pm. There were three Committee presentations: Bylaws, Policies, & Procedures; Community Education & Engagement; and POI. The next Steering meeting is scheduled for November 18, from 3-5.
· The next full HPPC meeting is scheduled for November 4, from 3-6:00. We will be electing a new Community Co-Chair, voting on the scope of work for 2011, and having a presentation on the implementation of the National HIV/AIDS strategy in San Francisco.
· Report from HIV Health Services Planning Council (HHSPC)
· At the October 25th meeting, there was a presentation by Ann Donnelly, Director of Health Care Policy at Project Inform gave a presentation which included an overview on health care reform, what it does and does not do, the benefits and opportunities that arise from it, as well as its limitations and drawbacks.  Courtney Mulhern-Pearson of the San Francisco AIDS Foundation presented on the State budget and an update on California’s 1115 waiver.
· The Council voted on a By-Law change to designate a seat on the Council for a member of the Long Term Care Coordinating Council to develop better cross communication between the two groups.
· The POI Committee will present at the November HHSPC meeting
· The next meeting of the Full Council is scheduled for Monday, November 22nd from 4:30-7:30 pm at the Bayanihan Community Center, 1010 Mission Street, San Francisco, CA 94103.
· Update on Mayor’s Hep C Task Force
· Hepatitis C infection is more prevalent among African Americans than in any other racial group in the U.S. The CDC estimate that African Americans are 12% of the population, but make up 22% of people living with hepatitis C in this country. On October 20, over 50 people gathered at City College’s Southeast Campus for a community forum, Hepatitis C in the African American Community, to discuss this health disparity. Participants had a lot of interest, questions, concerns and energy about addressing the hepatitis C epidemic, particularly among African Americans. 

· The Mayor’s San Francisco Hepatitis C Task Force is in the process of completing recommendations for strategically addressing hepatitis C in San Francisco. Recommendations will be finalized and delivered to the Mayor by the end of this year. For more information about the Task Force, visit www.hepcsf.org or contact info@hepcsf.org.  The last meetings for 2010 are scheduled for Mondays, November 8 & December 13, from 5:30-7:30pm at 25 Van Ness Ave, Room 330A. 

· Process Evaluation Update

· Overall, committee members felt that the meeting went well.   Words used to describe the meeting included frustrating, rubber-stamping, unfocused, and good in the end.
· Several members felt “frustrated” at last months meeting.  Joe acknowledged that community planning, while engaging and valuable can be frustrating, and that last month’s meeting was difficult.  Joe added that the committee arrived at good point last month because we were able to approve the SU/MH recommendations and the CVL memorandum.  
· Joe thanked everyone for completing the survey. He added that really help the co-chairs and staff make sure that the meetings are running smoothly.
5.  Debrief 10/14 HPPC Presentation 
Joe explained that last month, the committee presented its recommendations and the CVL memo to the HPPC.  The recommendations were approved by the Council.

Aimee pointed out that an area for improvement is more precise review and editing of the final document She said she will be sure to double check everything more than once in future presentations. It was also suggested that there should have been a slide to provide context for our discussions and how we came to our committee decisions. Providing more context will show that recommendations were well vetted. Aimee also highlighted some positive things that occurred at the meeting specifically noting that support of committee members was clear during the q & period.  She added that Committee members spoke and shared their thoughts on the committee’s work demonstrating that all decisions were made through a clear group process.  
· Follow-up items

The one item noted as a follow-up item was disseminating the CVL memo to the DPH, and next steps. The group discussed other institutions in which to send the statement which included CAPS, Prevention & Care Directors,, Mitch Katz, Barbara Garcia, AIDS Research Institute, and National Institute on Health and the State planning group.
It was noted that the statement is already addressed to the Department of Public Health, and that our responsibility is to get to the Director of HIV Prevention for next steps. The Council voted to on this statement as it is, and it is approved to send this statement to DPH
· HIV Health Services Planning Council presentation
There were a few copies of the presentation available.  Aimee added that the edits/corrections were made after the HPPC presentation. Joe and Laura will present. Aimee, Eileen, & Vincent will be at the meeting to help answer questions. Laura will let the Steering committee know that earlier on the agenda would be best for the HPPC folks.
6.  HIV & Aging Presentation and Discussion 
Joe covered this agenda item. He explained that in September, we heard a presentation from Randy regarding the work of the HIV & Aging Task Force and the recommendations the group developed. Joe added that our committee didn’t have a lot of time for discussion or next steps.  

Joe added that we want to make sure that the committee has an opportunity to discuss this topic area further, and to share their thoughts on the findings and recommendations of the HIV & Aging Task Force.  

The white paper/report and the recommendations that Randy presented were sent out in September.  Today, we have copies of the recommendations to help guide our discussion.  
Aimee added that we would just like to have an open discussion on the information presented.  

· What do you think of the findings? 

· What do you think of the recommendations that the Task Force has presented? 

· Is there anything else that you think should be explored or considered with regards to HIV and aging?  

Members were interested in seeing more data on this group. Is testing data available? Would Henry Fisher Raymond from Epidemiology have data available? Can he include it in the annual Epi presentation to the Council in January?
Several members raised questions about what age is considered “older” and that there is different prevention needs depending on age.
A member indicated that we are aware of the health & social needs of older adults, but what is new is these health & social needs in addition to HIV/AIDS. Should PwP programs include something on the unanticipated needs?

A member clarified the data requests expressed by the group: testing data, demographic information, incidence information, and what do we know about the HIV risk in folks over 60.
A Member added that newcomers to San Francisco are often over 55 and are newly single and re-enter as an older adult.
Some older adults have expressed feeling “closeted” again because of senior services agencies having a more heterosexual and conservative culture? How can with these service agencies to get prevention messages out to older adults and get beyond the “heterosexual identity”?
A member added that older adults often feel lonely and isolated, especially if that person has had HIV for over 25 years and now has lost a lot of friends. These individuals may take more risk.
A member suggested that we try to sponsor research such as a focus group or needs assessment to gather more information about this group.

A member added that we need to promote sexual health, perhaps determine a way to develop rapport with senior service agencies to provide information and options.  It is not just about HIV transmission but overall men’s health. 

A member added that there is going to be an HIV and Aging forum in Washington, DC.

A member mentioned a group called Thriving that meets on Thursdays at the Center. He suggested that they may have information/insight on how to communicate with older adults.

It was noted that the concept of housing is missing from the recommendations. Lack of housing creates a person to take risks. It was added that housing is a need for everyone, but unfortunately we are not allowed to fund housing.

Vincent reminded the group what specifically we are talking about. He said that we need to see what we know about this population. Define population.
A member noted that there is some controversy around older adults having advanced HIV or whether it is just issues related to aging. What makes those issues different for those living with HIV than other older adults?

HIV & Aging-is there data for that population? What are next steps? What data is available? Who is seroconverting?

A member mentioned a presentation by the Curry Senior Center about Hep C risk at the center. She added that they explicitly said they do not do work around HIV. How can we incorporate prevention messages?

A member added that there is also the whole topic of sexual mixing= older gay men and younger gay men.

Joe added that it seemed that the committee has a lot of interest in continuing discussion on this topic.  We will spend more time discussing this issue and the recommendations from the Task Force at our December meeting.  The planning group will meet and discuss next steps for this topic area.
7.  Evaluation and Closing

· Joe reminded members to fill out their evaluation forms and return to HPS staff. 
· Next Steps
Next meeting:  The next meeting is Monday, December 6, 2010, from 2-4 p.m.
Minutes prepared by Eileen Loughran and reviewed by Joe Ramirez-Forcier and Vincent Fuqua
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